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BHS:  The contractors are still working on getting everything completed.  We are still waiting on getting the software fully installed for the HVAC system.  This cannot be completed until all HVAC systems are up and running.  The vent covers for the ventilation system have been installed.  Unfortunately, the custodian we hired did not work out and we are once again in search of a custodian.  We are hoping to receive some quality applicants.

GES:  Barry is retiring next month so we have posted a position for custodian.  This will be a first shift position.  We installed an archery net in the cafegymatoriam for our gym class and after school program to start archery.  Our engineering group we use has started surveying the building in anticipation of a new HVAC system for the school.  This will be a lengthy process.  The plumbing issue stemming from the new bathroom will be addressed over the summer.  That bathroom is currently shut down.  It is not creating any issues not having it right now as the old office bathroom is still in operation.  

Athletic Complex:  Winter sports are about halfway completed.  We are working with the architects and engineers on updating and redesigning the locker rooms and lobby bathrooms.  We are also looking at the HVAC system as the system for the gym is at the end of its lifespan.  We are still having issues with the runoff of mud onto the track.  We will once again need to rent a bobcat to remove everything.

Transportation:  Our Preschool, Southgate, Gateway, RSP, Homebound and ATC routes are all running their normal schedules.  So far, our partnership with Dayton and Ft. Thomas is running smoothly transporting to and from ATC.  We are hoping this is temporary as it puts a strain on all of our drivers.

